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October 17, 2022 
Clerk of the Board


California Air Resources Board


1001 I Street, Sacramento, Ca 95814

Advanced Clean Fleets Regulation
To whom it may concern:

I am writing today on behalf of MJ Tank Lines, a family owned business established in 1999 that employees 80 plus Californians.
We respectfully oppose the adoption/implementation of the Advanced Clean Fleets rule as it is currently written. 

Transitioning to electric heavy duty vehicles at the pace you propose will have devastating affects on countless lives.  We are concerned that the largest burden of compliance would fall on those who could shoulder it the least, small business
Our ability to provide goods movement throughout the state already faces large burdens when it comes to driver shortages, equipment shortages, and lack of adequate parking and support facilities to name a few. 
For large fleet operators the added infrastructure of an electric fleet may be feasible, however for the vast majority of those who operate small fleets in the state, the pace at which you are proposing compliance is untenable. Small fleet owners make up the majority of the trucks on the road, however own very little real estate to facilitate charging.
When it comes to the purchasing power of new technology, small business will suffer as large business will have the purchasing power to push small owners out of the way with the limited number of current manufacturer’s

For many of us who operate regionally there appears to be no seamless transition to ZEV equipment, as it stands there is no way to charge equipment, not only at our home terminals which we do not own, but on the road as well. Not only are we held to air quality standards by CARB, but we must also comply with other regulators such as USDOT, largely there is no way to satisfy all necessary requirements.
I am concerned without proper time and planning invested, all interested parties  will be subject to failures not seen before, largely the public which we serve. Goods and services movement are critical to our success as a state, any transition must be thoughtfully processed in advance to do so.
Respectfully,

Mike Doggett
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